
CANDIA SAFETY FACILITY COMMITTEE 

PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES OF 

November 23rd, 2021 

APPROVED  

 

SFC Members Present:  Brien Brock (BOS), Chief Mike McGillen (PD), Mark Chalbeck (PB), Bob Stout 

(BC), Russ Dann (BOS), Rick Langlois (PD), Jeff Wuebbolt (HWY), Anthony Mento of SMP Architects, 

John Deloia of Eckman Construction, Tom and Ron Severino 

Absent: Jim Wilson (FD), Preston Hunter of Eckman Construction, Joe Flanagan (FD) 

 

5:00 pm B. Brock called the SFC meeting to order immediately followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

It was decided that they will not schedule SFC Meetings in December, and the next meeting will be held on 

January 4, 2022.  

 

Next meeting the Committee will schedule the date to have an Open House at the Police Department to give 

tours of the current facility and talk about the conditions and safety concerns they have.  

 

Discussion was having a future Public Hearing at the School on the warrant Article for the purchasing of 

land to build the new Police Department Building.  

 

Tom Severino will continue to work with SMP Architects on updating the future Police Department Building 

plans. 

         

Approval of Minutes: Public Session Minutes for November 9th, 2021. None noted. 

M. McGillen made a motion to accept the November 9th, 2021, Public Session Minutes as presented. 

Seconded by R. Langlois. All in favor. Motion carried.  

  

5:52 pm M. McGillen made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by R. Dann. All in Favor. Motion carried.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Linda Chandonnet, Administrative Assistant 


